
 Thank you for your patience while we make improvements to the 

surface of the roadway.  

 WHAT’S BEING DONE? 

Dakota County will rehabilitate approximately 25 miles of 

pavement as part of the overlays contract this 

construction season. Pavement rehabilitation involves 

removing and replacing asphalt, typically referred to as a 

“mill and overlay,” on the driving lanes and shoulders of 

the roadway. The end product will be a better looking, 

longer lasting and smoother roadway.  

 

However, more than just pavement will be 

rehabilitated this season. Other work will include 

miscellaneous concrete work and minor utility 

adjustments and improvements. Improvements will be 

made to some of the signal systems. The west and 

east parking lots at the Northern Service Center, and 

the Camp Sacajawea entrance road at Lebanon Hills 

Regional Park will be resurfaced. 

 

 

WHEN WILL WORK TAKE PLACE? 

Work on County Road 9 (Dodd Boulevard) from Ideal 

Way to north of 194th Street in Lakeville is scheduled to 

begin the week of May 25 with minor utility adjustments 

and continue with the construction of a ¾ intersection at 

Dodd Boulevard and 194th Street.  

 

Milling, paving, and striping the roadway is scheduled to 

occur the last of week of July. 

 

WHAT SHOULD I EXPECT? 

Work will include milling the existing pavement, 

paving, and minor utility adjustments. The road will 

remain open to local traffic and you will have access 

to your property throughout construction. However, 

delays are expected. For the safety of both the 

residents and the workers, please be patient.  

FOR MORE INFORMATION 

• Visit www.dakotacounty.us select Current 

Road Construction on the Transportation tab 

 

• Contact:  
Jeannine Briol, Construction Engineer 
952-891-7926 
jeannine.briol@co.dakota.mn.us 

 
OR 
 

• Dakota County Transportation Department 
Mon. – Fri., 7 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
952-891-7900 

 

To receive email updates for this project, email Stacy 

Reilly at Stacy.Reilly@co.dakota.mn.us.  Please include 

“CP 9-59” in the subject line. 
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